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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
April 4, 2020 
 
Michael Horowitz, Chair of the Council of the Inspectors General on Integrity and Efficiency 
(CIGIE) and the Inspector General at the Department of Justice, issued the following statement 
on the removal of Michael Atkinson, the Inspector General for the Intelligence Community: 
  
“Inspector General Atkinson is known throughout the Inspector General community for his 
integrity, professionalism, and commitment to the rule of law and independent oversight.  That 
includes his actions in handling the Ukraine whistleblower complaint, which the then Acting 
Director of National Intelligence stated in congressional testimony was done “by the book” and 
consistent with the law.  The Inspector General Community will continue to conduct aggressive, 
independent oversight of the agencies that we oversee.  This includes CIGIE’s Pandemic 
Response Accountability Committee and its efforts on behalf of American taxpayers, families, 
businesses, patients, and health care providers to ensure that over $2 trillion dollars in 
emergency federal spending is being used consistently with the law’s mandate.” 
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